
 OTTAWA SOUTH ECO-ACTION NETWORK MINUTES – April 29, 2019
Present:
Aija Auzina, Erin Paske, Marianne Ariganello, Heather Dunlop, Perla Jarrah
Regrets:
Julianna Foster, Eugene Beuthien, Julie Bourdon, Kari-Anne Murphy, Judy Burwell, Kate Cathrae, Dave Wilson
Chair:

Aija
Notes: 

Erin
Website: Heather has developed the website: https://ottawasouthecoactionnetwork.ca/.  It is up and running and people can check it out and send comments/ideas to her. We discussed whether we need an official disclaimer (privacy statement) when we collect emails at our table and it was deemed to be unnecessary at this time.
Letter Campaign – Aija wrote a letter to Jim Watson asking that Ottawa declare a climate emergency.  This was encouraged on the Facebook page, and copies were provided at OSEAN Earth Day table.  Jim Watson personally responded to Aija’s letter and we will post this to facebook/website to show how much weight a physical letter has vs. signing online petitions.
Communications Cloutier/Brockington/Menard – Riley took time out to speak to Aija at his Earth Day event to say his office is now using stainless steel cutlery vs. disposable for any events he hosts.  We will try to post a shout out to this positive change on Facebook/website. Heather sent Cloutier a letter about plastic bags in the compost bin which started an online discussion with that culminated with the need to address single-use plastics. OSEAN was in Community Voice on second page of April 25th edition for our Earth Day activities.
EARTH DAY – Event had good traffic at the table.  Three people signed up as being interested in either our grocery letter or perhaps coming to a meeting.  The PC/Green Party/NDP candidates for federal government approached us and PC candidate Eli Tannis has requested a deeper conversation on climate change.  The plastic sorting event was successful with John Fraser participating (photo on website), as well as many children/adults.  Mayor Watson addressed our concerns about plastics in the green bin and said there was no way to change it at this point.  We asked about if commercial could potentially compost with city trucks, and Watson said this is a provincial matter. Fraser was asked the same question and is looking into it for us.
PLASTIC SORTING EVENT – Was success at Earth Day event and can now bring this activity to other events this summer. Running the game brought up idea that so much of our waste is not recyclable - this leads to discussions with participants about single-use plastics and what we can do to pressure government and companies.
GFL Environmental – Not worth the trip to visit; will continue to trace recycling line in other ways.  Bridgehead has started composting on-site so we will have next meeting there to see how it is done.  
Federal Election – Ecology Ottawa is looking at having running debates in 5 Ridings in Ottawa.  Heather suggested questions for a survey to go out.  We will try to meet the candidate Eli Tannis for tea cookies open house to discuss climate matters. Aija will take on looking for a date and place to facilitate OSEAN meeting with him.  
Canoe Bay- Marianne will contact Canoe Bay about permeable surfaces for park.
OREC – In response to Dick Bakker’s request to meet with OSEAN, Dave will contact him and suggest he provide us with information about OREC that we can post on Facebook.
Upcoming events: Keep eyes open for events we can table at/bring Betty/play plastics sorting game.
Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 28th place to be determined (trying to orchestrate at Bridgehead to see composting set-up.

